
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

March 18, 2018 
 

2020 Circle Family Times 
Sunday: 9:30AM Bible Classes for all ages 

               10:30AM Worship 

Wednesday: Various Life Groups 

Office Hours: S: 2-5; M-R: 8-4; F: 8-12 

Family Newsletter 541-758-4456 
2020circle@gmail.com 
www.2020circle.com 
 

 

“The Main Thing” 
1. To love the Lord our God with all our heart 

and with all our soul and with all our mind and 

with all our strength. 

2. To love our neighbors as ourselves. 

3. To go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them 

to obey everything Christ has commanded us. 

Ministers Elders 

Mark 
Johnson 
541-758-5065 
 

Casey 
Long 
541-752-
4771 
 

Gregg Strawn 
Minister of the 
Word 
541-758-4456 
 
 
 
 

Jason Swick 
Campus 
Minister 
541-753-4310 

Upcoming Events 

 
March 18th: 66 Club Event at Get Air  
March 24th-31st: Spring Break Mission Trip 
March 29th, 6:30pm: Empty Nesters, El 
Sol de Mexico 
April 1st: Easter Sunday 

Please Pray For Our Family 
 

Please pray for God’s healing hand to be on those with 
cancer: 

Debbie Smith (Florence Purvis’ granddaughter)                                        
Les Brooks (malignant leukemia)                                                                     

Marilyn (Linda Weimer’s friend, recurring cancer) 
Bob Craig (lung cancer, Lydia Perry’s brother-in-law) 

Marsha Carr (Virgil Oakes’ cousin) 
Jim York (Cyndi Colvin’s father) 

Please continue to pray for:  
Keith Cornell, Phil & Linda Weimer, Donna Johnson, 

Lawrence Torrey (Darla and Linda’s father), Merle Woods 
Please pray for the following members with health needs:  

Merle Woods (making slow progress), Jean and all the family. 
Geri’s friend who had a serious stroke. 

Neil Krebs (Jennifer House’s uncle) involved in a very serious 
snowmobiling accident last week. He underwent surgery but 

it will be a long recovery.  
Betty Carter who was hospitalized last week. 

Physical: 
Ed Gunselman, currently employed but who had a job 

interview last week. Pray the opportunity will be given if it 
will put him in a place to better shine God’s light.  
Alan Brooks, that God’s will be done regarding his 

employment. 
Engaged Couples: Jesse Bracht & Erin Foreman, Alex 
Aversano & Jocelyn Powell, Kevin Fice & Katie Kessler 

Expecting Mothers: Jennifer (Perry) Boss, Daniele Ruocco, 
Stephanie Watson 

Military: Jordan Paul, stationed in N Carolina in extensive 
training; John, Betty Carter’s grandson, Navy; James Brogden, 

grandson of the Bibbs, on the USS Essex 
Good News:  

 The Calkins are thankful for grandchildren.  
 

Monthly Servants 
Eldership Leader: Casey Long 
Deacon/Minister Leader: Jose Reyes 
Emergency Needs: Pam Strawn 
541-752-6590 
Communion Prep: Linda Rugh 
Service Monitor: Bryan Fields 

 
Weekly Servants 

MORNING March 18th                         March 25th                  
Video: J Baxter, R Holland                    R Eastridge, B McCaughan 
Sound Board: J Gunselman, G Bibb               L Eastridge, J Gunselman 

Greeters:                 L Hartman           P McPartlin         
L Glenn           P McPartlin 
L Perry                  T Wood 

Ushers:                         J Bracht            T Eastridge 
    L Shen                H Bertels       

Attendance:       N Franklund                 A Bracht 
Communion:               B Sorah          N Franklund              
Count Aide:                G House                 R Bracht              

                  R McPartlin               Ca Jensen 
Nursery:                       S Smith                P Strawn                 

              K Dahkum         A & M Hallas 
Notes/Cards:          Z Dahkum                   L Lopez  
Song Leader:              R House               R Holland                      
Kids’ Time: College Students     M & N Johnson 

Speaker:                   G Strawn                G Strawn 
Lord’s Table:       P McPartlin                    J Reyes 
Servers:                        L Sorah                 G Brown 

      J Wise                 D Patton 
        J Hammar                  E Jensen          

Open Prayer:        J Stutzman                      J May 
Pastoral Prayers:         C Long             A Member 

 
Evening Schedule 

Mentoring, Handling Stress #4 
Gregg Strawn Teaching, 5pm 

Deacons: Ed Gunselman, Eric Jensen, 
Jose Reyes, Josh Wise 

 

Outreach Programs: Bay Area Rescue Mission, Christian Relief Fund, Clothing 
Drive, East Asian Missions, Food Boxes, Mountain States Children’s Home, Orphan 
Sunday, Quilts for CASA, Special Situations, University Christian Center  

 

Josh Stutzman 
Campus 
Apprentice 
541-753-4310 

  

Pray for the 

college 

students and 

young adults 

who are 

travelling to 

the Bay Area 

Rescue 

Mission next 

weekend! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Software 

Monthly Picks 

Volutpat mos at r eque ulla 

lobortis  dignissim  conventio, 

torqueo, acsi roto modo. 

Feugait in obruo quae ingenium 

tristique elit vel natu meus. 

Molior torqueo capio velit 

loquor aptent ut erat feugiat 

pneum commodo. 

1655 NW Monroe Ave, Corvallis, OR 97330 

Contact Numbers: 
541-753-4310 UCC 

541-207-2777 cell 
 

UCC Office Hours 
T 2pm-10pm 
W 9am-3pm 
F 9am-3pm 

Campus Minister and Family 
Jason, Amanda, Josiah, 
Jaron and Justus Swick 

 

 

 Gregg’s  

Good  News 
The Winter Paralympics are currently in progress in South 

Korea.  I recently saw a very intriguing event.  It is a skiing 

race, perhaps “Giant Slalom,” for women who have sight 

impairment.   

 

Two people go down the ski course at once.  The sighted 

person stays some 10-15 yards in front of the competitor.  

The sighted person goes over the terrain first, shouting 

various instructions throughout the process.  In addition, the 

sighted person in the lead often wears garments that will be 

visible to the competitor following behind.  When the 

medals are awarded, both people stand together to rejoice. 

 

This morning, that made me consider Hebrews 12:2. “Let us 

fix our eyes on Jesus, the author and perfecter of our faith, 

who for the joy set before him endured the cross, scorning 

its shame, and sat down at the right hand of the throne of 

God.” The Revised Standard Version, calls Jesus, “the 

pioneer and perfecter of our faith.” 

 

Just as the skier with sight limitations fixes her eyes on the 

person ahead; so too, we fix our eyes on Jesus.  He has 

already been on the track, so the instructions he shouts to us 

are the right guidance.  And when it is time to receive the 

crown of life, we will all rejoice together.     

 
Some of us are acquainted with Ernest Coburn.  He is a 

long-term member at Lancaster Church of Christ.  His 

family invites you to a 90th Birthday celebration on 

Saturday, April 7th.  1:00-4:00 Come-N-Go. The event will 

take place at the home of Larry and Paula Coburn:       

34618 Seavey Loop Rd. Eugene, OR. 97405 

503-432-3220  

 
READING BEFORE NEXT SUNDAY:  Romans 8:18-39 

 
PM PREVIEW TONIGHT:  Mentoring,  Handling 

Stress #4, Gregg 

 

Thoughts, Questions, Notes 
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Sunday Morning Attendance 131 

Last Week’s Contribution            $4249.10 

Year to Date Weekly Average    $4,943.41 

Weekly Budget                              $4,846.00 

  

Many Hands Make Light Work…Get Involved! 

Assembly Ministry…………………..…….Gregg Strawn, Casey Long 

Circle Facilitator Inside…………………………….……………Eric Bracht 

Outside Circle Facilitator……..…………………………….…. Jim Calkin                          
UCC Facilitator…………………………………………….……Nathan Lopez 
Overall Support……………………..…….M Gomes, G Brown, J Wise 
Campus Ministry……………………….…Jason Swick, Josh Stutzman 
Connections Ministry……………………….………Dale & Tami Brown 
Discipleship Ministry………….………………………………...Jose Reyes 
Education Ministry…………………..….…………..Casey & Darla Long 
Fellowship Ministry…………..……….………Ed & Renee Gunselman 
Life Group Ministry…………………..…………Mark & Nancy Johnson 
Media/Web Ministry…….…………Frank Cloutier, Bill McCaughan 
Men of Iron……………………………….…………………..…Rolland House 
People Needs Facilitators.…………..Tami Brown & Maria Gomes 
Clothing Drive Lead.……………………………………………..Linda Leslie 
Food Boxes Lead.……………………………………..Charlene Franklund 
Publicity Ministry……………………….…………..…………Maria Gomes 
Quilts for CASA.………………………………………….……..Cathy Brooks 
Van Ministry……………………………….………...…Bob & Cody Parsons 
Visitor Experience Ministry………….…..…..……………..…See Elders 
Vision Ministry……..….Elders, Deacons, Ministers & their Wives 
Widows Ministry….Steve & Cathy Evans, Roger & Loretta 
Hartman  
Women’s Ministry…….………………………………..…Laurie Eastridge 
Youth Ministry………Eric & Jann Bracht and Eric & Chris Jensen 

How do you want to be remembered? It was the final question in our study of 
Romans at the UCC. It came from Romans 16 and the list of personal greetings. 
Many times we just read over it, skim it, or simply skip that part in our daily Bible 
reading. Then I slowed down and read what Paul actually said. He greeted those in 
the Roman church that were workers. Those that were involved in the mission and 
purpose of the church. Those that got involved are the remembered ones. 
 
I was reading an article recently where a man was reflecting on his life. He 
remembered always being present at church meetings as a kid and never missing 
any services as a newlywed. Then he said something interesting, “we learned what 
true hospitality was. The church there took us under their wings and nurtured us.” 
I’ve heard this before; people connecting to a church because the members were 
hospitable and inviting visitors to lunch and into sharing life. The guy ended with, 
“we learned to work as the Lord’s servants.” I love the transformation from 
attendance to experiencing hospitality to discipleship and living out what God asks 
of us. 
 
So how do you want to be remembered? I want to be remembered as a loving father 
who invested in college students, taught the Word, empowered leaders, and made 
disciples. What about you? 

 

 

Office Administrator 

Maria Gomes 

541-758-4456 

 

The next 66 Club event is TODAY. The 

club will enjoy lunch at the church 

building and then go to Get Air in 

Springfield. If you have any questions, 

please speak with Kim Lopez.  

We are pleased to announce that 
Steve & Cathy Evans and Roger & 
Loretta Hartman have agreed to take 
on the widows ministry. We also 
want to thank again Pete and Pam for 
their great service historically in this 
ministry. 


